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The primary aim of the research fellowship was to begin to develop comparisons on how parenting is 
practiced and measured between the UK and Japan. Parenting is increasingly presented as extremely 
important for children’s wellbeing. Yet what constitutes ‘parenting’, and how the relationship 
between parenting, material resources, and outcomes for children operates is not well understood. 
Looking at Japanese expectations of parents and related policies can contribute to disentangling the 
concept of ‘parenting’ in general and the fellowship was designed as an exploratory piece of work in 
order to examine how best to take this forward. 
 
During the fellowship I presented analysis from UK research work to Japanese audiences, had a range 
of research meetings with Japanese academics working on various aspects of parenting and family 
culture, observed a kindergarten and nursery, began to develop collaborative writing and research 
projects with two colleagues, and acted as a keynote speaker and discussant at a conference for early 
career researchers. 
 
Three Tips. 1) Bring a lot of gifts as you should bring something every time you have a one-to-one 
meeting and it is nicer if they are from your home country (small, light, and nicely packaged is ideal – 
not necessarily expensive). 2) Remember to get business cards printed and carry them with you. 3) 
Private accommodation is difficult to organise in Japan and expensive if you are staying less than a 
year. If you are not offered accommodation by your host University then try long-term hotels or 
airbnb.  
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